Eden Planning Commission Minutes
February 27, 2017
Rescheduled from February 20, 2017

The Eden Planning Commission met at the Eden Town Office on February 27, 2017.  Present were:  Leslie White, Charles Leone, Ralph Monticello, Tracey Morin, Candy Vear, Lea Kilvadyova (LCPC),  and Eden Energy Committee (EEC) members: Craig Kneeland, Keren Ferari and Ralph Monticello (sits on both boards).
1. Leslie opened the meeting at 3:05PM.

2. Additions or deletions:  None at this time.
3. Approve minutes of January 16, 2017:  Leslie made the motion to approve the minutes of January 16, 2017 with a correction to #9:  our next meeting date was changed to February 27th.  Tracey noted that this change was posted as required under the open meeting law.  Approved.
4.  Work on Eden Town Plan update with Lea Kilvadyov, LCPC: 
(a)  Review of edited chapters:  EPC members continued review of the edited chapters.

(b)  Work on Chapter 5 – Utilities & Energy:  EPC and EEC reviewed this chapter with Leslie making notation of changes and suggestions to be incorporated.  The discussion of an Enhanced Energy Plan continued with Lea explaining that this is not a requirement at this time, only an option.  EPC stood by its original position that the Enhanced Energy Plan needed a lot more research and public input before being pursued further.  Lea expressed that Eden’s Energy chapter was very well written, was informative and a good baseline.  Lea will provide additional information on local charging stations; it was noted that the transmission line to VAG is active; EEC was asked to put together information on the schools energy use; EEC questioned the use of the wording “secondary & primary sources”; a written statement from EEC was asked to be included in the chapter.
5. Act 250 Review – None at this time
6. Waste Water Permit Review:  None at this time.
7. Town Plan Review:   None at this time.
8. Public Service Board Notice - Aegis Renewable Energy:  Information received of a proposed solar farm at the Eden Sand & Gravel site off RT 100 was reviewed.  Ralph questioned by this information was not provided to EEC as it went before the Selectboard a few weeks ago.  Tracey advised that if the Selectboard had asked for information to be forwarded to a committee it would be.  Ralph then wanted Tracey to explain to the group what the Aegis Renewable Energy project entailed.  Tracey advised that job was to put the item on the agenda, both Selectbord and EPC, she had not read the information or was prepared to explain it.  Leslie offered the information packet to Ralph for his review.  Ralph declined stating he had received a copy from LCPC for review at the LCPC meeting.
9. LCPC Update:  Lea discussed with EPC how completion of the plan update will proceed once Leslie resigns at town meeting.  Tracey asked if we could go back how the last plan was updated.  LCPC edited the chapter, brought to EPC for review, made notations and took them back to revise.  Lea was agreeable to this process and will provide EPC with the next chapter for review.
10. Any other business:  
a. Reappointment to EPC after town meeting:  All were asked if they wished to be reappointed after town meeting.  Leslie has already submitted a letter of resignation, but offered to assist EPC if needed.  Ralph stated he did not want to be reappointed as he had too many other obligations.  Chuck and Tracey said they wished to be reappointed.  Candy had hoped to step aside, but will remain for now. 
b. The next meeting will be held on March 20, 2017 at 3PM.
c. Leslie will incorporate the changes discussed today and get the information to the town office.
11. Adjourn:  Tracey made the motion to adjourn at 4:30PM.  Chuck seconded the motion.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
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